Distance Education Committee Minutes
Friday, October 5, 2007

The meeting was opened by John Newman, chairman of the Distance Education Committee at 9:10am from the Winnemucca campus.

In Attendance:  Robert Hannu, Garry Heberer, Greg Molyneux, Karen Mowrey, John Pryor, Gregory Schmaltz, Squy G. Wallace, John Newman
Absent: James Elithorp, Karen Kirkwood, Charlene Mitchel, Karen Mowrey, Eric Walsh

Minutes from previous meeting could not be approved because they were missing. Bob Hannu agreed to forward the previous minutes from the 2006-2007 committee to John Newman.
Old Business: The topic of placing the Integrated Seminars, which are unique to Great Basin College programs, was being placed in the hands of department chairmen with a newly formed ad-hoc committee looking into the possibility of placing the courses online. Department chairmen are in charge of their programs and to decide how content is delivered for their individual programs.

New Business: Gary Heberer informed the committee on the three-year plan for distance education. It was decided to review to the initial proposal for possible revision to be submitted by Spring of 2008 in accordance with the Northwest accreditation visit.

Motion was made to invite Lisa Frazier to be a member of the Distance Education Committee in ex-officio status or standing member. Motion carried. Lisa Frazier and Ed Nickel will be contacted to see about adding Lisa to the committee. Lisa agreed to serve as a member on the committee.
Issues concerning the WebCampus course management system were brought to the attention of the committee by faculty and students. Numerous items were presented and discussed about the current status of problems that have been occurring with WebCampus. Fixes and patches have been routinely installed by the Information Technology and Distance Education personnel.  It was discussed that many problems also resided with students and their lack of experience with WebCampus. A member of the technology department will be meeting with company personnel to investigate about Net-Op problems. 

No meeting date was set for November.

Meeting was adjourned at 10:30am.

Minutes taken by John Newman.

Respectfully submitted,

John Newman

